THIS IS AN INFORMATION PAPER:

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Robert Lewis, Associate Superintendent for Student Services

DATE:
June 5, 2007

TOPIC:
Redistricting issues surrounding J. T. Alton Middle School students to North Hardin High School and students moving to the “new” elementary.

DISCUSSION:  

 In 2001, the request was made that all middle schools become direct feeders to one high school.  The Board of Education redistricted East and West Hardin Middle Schools so they fed directly to Central Hardin High School.  Bluegrass promoted all their students to John Hardin.  Radcliff Middle School and J. T. Alton Middle School were to feed only North Hardin.  At that time LaVista Estates was starting phase two of construction and an average of 35 students from the Rineyville area were leaving J. T. Alton Middle School to attend John Hardin as ninth graders.  The Board of Education passed all the redistricting measures at that time except for the J. T. Alton Middle School students living in the LaVista area.

 In 2003, because the number of students that attend John Hardin High School from J. T. Alton Middle School was low, the superintendent requested that more areas be redistricted to John Hardin High School from the Rineyville area.  The purpose of this move was to balance the number of students that would attend North Hardin High School and John Hardin High School.  This was discussed by the board during a working session on March 10, 2003, but was not presented to the board for a decision at a regularly scheduled board meeting.  The board did not want to increase the number of students attending John Hardin High School from J. T. Alton Middle School because of the increasing number of homes in the John Hardin High School area and the potential for new subdivisions.

In 2004, the population continued to increase at Bluegrass Middle School and John Hardin High School because of the construction of new neighborhoods and added growth to established subdivisions.  In order to address the overcrowding issues, the board once again requested district personnel to look at ways to reduce John Hardin High School overcrowding.  Three areas were brought before the board, Rineyville areas that fed to J. T. Alton Middle School and then to John Hardin High School, students that attended Woodland Elementary and then Bluegrass Middle School and John Hardin High School, and students behind the U.S. Calvary and old Sears that attend New Highland, Bluegrass Middle School, and John Hardin High School.  After reviewing all areas concerned, the J. T. Alton Middle School students were not redistricted and the board didn’t want students attending New Highland Elementary School to be bused back to Radcliff Middle School and North Hardin High School.  This would not help the district reach the ultimate goal of creating direct feeders.  They chose to redistrict the areas of Hilltop Terrace and Notting Hill Subdivision.  This plan would not take affect until August of 2007.

A discussion concerning the redistricting of J. T. Alton Middle School students to North Hardin High School took place at the November 16, 2006 board meeting.  Ms. Johnston, Interim Superintendent, expressed her desire to create a long-range plan for redistricting based on growth patterns and the future of base re-alignment.  She expressed the need to reach the goal of creating direct feeder systems in order to continue the continuity of curriculum and instruction from one school to the next.  Ms. Johnston explained the importance of the vertical articulation that should occur between the middle and high school personnel and the loss of such articulation when feeder schools split their population between two or more schools.  The board tabled the decision to redistrict J. T. Alton Middle School at that time.  The superintendent requested that Bobby Lewis create a committee to look at the district as a whole and make redistricting recommendations.

Mr. Lewis created a committee to review the Hardin County District Facility plan, along with maps of proposed and planned areas of development.  Members of the committee included Chris Huntsinger of Hardin County Planning and Zoning, Rick Baumgardner, a local appraiser, Ron Ortiz, Bill Dennison, Alvin Garrison, and Jama Bennett, principals within the Hardin County District, and Staci McCune, a parent who resides in the “new” elementary school district.  Mr. Lewis also used maps and had input from Julie Alridge, who works with Radcliff area planning and zoning.  The committee reviewed the minutes from the LPC (Local Planning Committee), who meets on a bi-annual basis to amend and review the District Facility Plan.  Based on the committee’s knowledge of growth that will occur in the area between Shepherdsville Rd. and Pear Orchard/Bewley Hollow, and knowing the feeder patterns of Lincoln Trail, G.C. Burkhead Elementary School, and New Highland Elementary School, the committee recommended the areas to be redistricted to the “new” elementary school.  The committee also saw the need for J. T. Alton Middle School students, from the Rineyville area, to be redistricted to North Hardin High School.  Other areas for possible redistricting included JTA and Bluegrass, when a new middle school is built to replace Radcliff Middle School, and areas around Meadow View Elementary School, Woodland Elementary School, Vine Grove Elementary School, and Parkway Elementary School when a new elementary school is built in the north end.  A new link on the Hardin County website is now available to the public that shows both probable and possible areas that might be redistricted in the future.  The maps give a general idea of the areas to be included for redistricting but are subject to change because of residency factors. 

Ms. Johnston, Superintendent, called for a meeting to be held on June 4, from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. to discuss the issues of the J. T. Alton Middle School and “new” elementary redistricting with parents from the areas affected by redistricting.  Several parents attended the meeting to ask questions and seek clarification.  Ms. Johnston again reiterated her belief in the need for vertical articulation and curriculum measures to remain constant for students to succeed and shared with parents the necessity to make J. T. Alton Middle School a true feeder to North Hardin High School.  She also answered questions regarding the new elementary school.

Transportation was a topic of discussion.  It was shared that siblings (currently enrolled in the Hardin County Schools that live in the designated LaVista area and have had a sibling attend John Hardin High School), would be grandfathered to John Hardin High School but parents would need to transport in the future.  It was also shared that continuing transportation to John Hardin High School for students from this area that would be in 10th, 11th, or 12th grade beginning in the 2009-2010 school year, would be discussed with the board.  Additional information will be provided regarding redistricting and transportation so a decision can be made at the July 19 regularly scheduled board meeting.

